
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

October 26, 2023 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar (GR) on 

October 26, 2023. 

In attendance were Chairman, Barbara Breeden, Secretary, Jim Symons (JS), Glenn 

Rowe, County IT Director, and Director of Election and General Registrar, Susan 

Jett. Also, in attendance was Michael Bergamo, Code Blue representative. 

1:03 AM the meeting was called to order  

1. Discussion of county emails for board members, will be an app on phone and 

laptop. 

2.Billing disparity from original quotation from Code Blue was explained. Annual 

costs will be spread out over 12 monthly bills.  A consolidated bill for prior months 

will be sent to be paid. 

3. ADA polling Place Compliance was completed and approved for 2023. 

4. Motion to allow GR and / or Deputy GR, open Envelope 1A, prior to canvass, to 

obtain the SDR envelopes for copying;  passed. 

Meeting adjourned 2:06 

Next meeting of LCEB will be the 11-08-23 canvass. 

Regards, 

Jim Symons, Secretary, LCEB 

 

 

 

 

 

 


